Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
September 16, 2020
Directors Present:  Jim Timney

Also, Present:  Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 


 
 Leslie A Hoffman – Administrative Staff
Eugene Sullivan

          Absent:  Brittany Lehman
 
Selden Wasson

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
The first agenda item was Roll Call of Directors / Affirmation of Quorum – Brittany Lehman was absent. All other Directors were present, and a quorum was affirmed. 
The next agenda item was Call to the Public – No members were present.
The Board then reviewed the Consent Agenda –

a. Approval of the August 2020 Board Meeting Minutes - All Directors present reviewed the August meeting minutes.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed unanimously.
b. Financial Statements – Director Peat questioned when we were going to move the daily finances and checking to a new bank. General Manager – Marc Twidwell responded that he was working on it and will have results soon.  President Timney requested that Tammy be present at the meetings to explain the statements.
Director Peat made a motion to approve the financial statements, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed unanimously.
The next agenda item was the Current Events, Reports and Correspondence.
a. Manager’s Report – All Directors present reviewed the Manager’s Report.
b. Office Report - All Directors present reviewed the Office Report.
c. Operations Report – All Directors present reviewed the Operations Report.
The last agenda item was New Business – 
Voting on the discontinuation of the COVID resolution. GM Manager - Marc Twidwell wanted to resolve it at this meeting but the board wanted another month and will discuss and vote on it in the October meeting.

Employee Handbook - The board is going to take time going through it for the month prior to the October meeting and will discuss and approve in the October meeting.
Director Peat made a motion to adjourn, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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